Fremont Neighborhood Council Board Meeting – August 28, 2017
Board members present:  Toby Thaler, Pete Hornyack, Anna-Stina Lagerquist, Shawn Mulanix, Dennis Bateman, Erik Pihl, Judie Clarridge.
Toby opened the meeting and asked everyone to introduce themselves and share any announcements: 

Announcements: 
· Kirby Laney announced that Dic Selin had passed away on August 17th. He had been a long-time Board member on the Fremont Neighborhood Council, including serving as President, and serving on the Lake Union District Council. He volunteered with many organizations. His memorial service will be at St. Mary's Catholic Church on September 2nd at 1:00 p.m.
· Blue C Sushi is closing their restaurant on Fremont Ave, but they may continue to do catering at that location. The U Village restaurant is open.
· Kirby noted that KUOW and the Seattle Times on Saturday covered the recent controversy over the Lenin statue. Letter to the Editor in the Times included a range of perspectives.

Old Business: 
 Artwork on Utility Boxes:

· No one was available to speak to the status of the maintenance contracts on the traffic signal boxes. 

· FNC grant request for utility box art project for the CenturyLink boxes at Fremont Ave N. and N. 39th:  Bruce Grewell said that the application is in good shape.  There was discussion about volunteer hours.  The FNC treasurer should be included as a volunteer for the hours he will donate handling the fiscal sponsor tasks.  Anna-Stina and Toby volunteered if clean up around the area is needed.  Kirby suggested that a ribbon-cutting party could be held on the day that the artwork is completed.  Dennis said his experience was that community building was a big part of the purpose of the grant so delegating parts of the project to others, engaging as many people as you can is all good and adds to the total number of hours volunteered to the project. 

New Business: 

· Design Review activity at City Hall:  Toby gave background that in the fall of 2015, the City Council raised the issue of changing the Design Review process.  The process has been that the Review Boards try to get developers to design buildings that fit into the neighborhoods.  If the developer is requesting a departure from the code, then the board may ask for other changes in other parts of the building to offset the departure.  The process takes time.  Often the Design Review Board does not represent the interests/concerns of the neighborhood.

The changes were to reform the criteria and speed up the Design Review process, increase the neighborhood representation, and to look at the boundaries that the boards cover.  Proposals had been made and then the process came to a halt.   Then, on June 8, 2017, a Design Review proposal was announced. A public disclosure request was made regarding the outreach that had taken place regarding this issue.  It showed that no outreach had been made and all of the communication on the issue had been internal.  A public hearing is scheduled for the Uptown Theater on September 11th.  Does the FNC want to take a position?  One of the issues is that the threshold for what falls under the Design Review Process has been raised.  This will result in fewer projects being reviewed.  Also, it is important that a neighborhood representative be added to the boards.  A major problem is that Design Review is not linked to the other review processes.
MOTION:  Erik moved that the board be encouraged to take a strong position on this issue that supports our neighborhood and includes issues of livability.  Copies of the letter should go to Council members O’Brien, Johnson, Herbold, and Gonzales.  Judie seconded and the motion passed.  Note:  The board members in attendance were not certain of the bylaws’ requirements regarding a quorum and if a quorum was present. 
Gordon Lagerquist volunteered to go the upcoming public hearing.

Pat Murakami, Candidate for City Council, Position 9 – Dan Jacoby and Yvonne Paschal
Yvonne spoke about Pat’s strong grassroots background:   serving as president of the Mount Baker Community Club and president of the SE Seattle Crime Prevention Council.  Pat wants the voice of the neighborhoods restored and supports small businesses.  For more information:  www.votepatmurakami.org.  Pat accepts democracy vouchers. 

Updates on Tree Canopy and New Developments

Toby has been in touch with the Executive Director at the Seattle Audubon Society.

Toby also gave background information about a row of sycamore trees that had been on the north side of N. 36th at Greenwood.  In the course of the Design Review process, it was stated that no trees would be removed.  However, what was not mentioned was that trees in the public right-of-way were not included in that statement and they were removed. 
A house at 4223 Fremont Ave N., next to Paseo, has been demolished.  Another building in the 4700 – 4800 block on the west side of Fremont Ave N. is also set for demolition.  

Landmarks Preservation Board – Shannon and Wilson Building, 3670 Woodland Park Ave N.

The Shannon and Wilson Building is a Modern style building designed by NBBJ Architects and built in 1960.  It has been nominated for designation as a Seattle Landmark.  It is noted for its thin shell design by engineer Jack Christiansen. Erik submitted a personal letter expressing his support of the designation.   
Transfer Station Settlement Update

Toby has contacted the FNC volunteers and the Wallingford residents to arrange a date to meet. 
Minutes:  A draft of the July minutes was distributed but they were not finalized in time to be voted on at the meeting.  

Treasurer's Report:  There was no report because the treasurer was out of town.  
The meeting was adjourned.  The next meeting will be on Monday, September 25. 

